There has not been a lot happening so far for the 1<sup>St</sup> VP-President elect but I know that will change after the first of the year. There have been a couple of things I have been involved in, however. The first was the Memorial Mass for our beloved Bobbie Hunt. I know many of you attended this Mass as well but for those of you unable to be there I want you to know that it was a Mass beautifully Con-Celebrated by Fr. Gustavo Vidal, current pastor of St. Rose of Lima and Fr. Clarence Sandoval, immediate past pastor. Fr. Clarence gave a beautiful and heartfelt tribute to Bobbie in his eulogy. I was truly honored to have been able to Lector for her Mass. The St. Rose of Lima CCW ladies served a delicious lunch for those able to stay for the reception. It was great to meet her family and to see so many friends of Bobbie's who had traveled so far to be there. Many people spoke of their love and admiration for Bobbie. It was a very moving and inspirational day.

I was also honored to be asked by Donna Kushlan of St. Rose of Lima to come to their CCW meeting on Tuesday, October 11, 2022, to install the new officers. It was a privilege to install Donna Kushlan, President; Vickie Motta, Vice President; Monica Rich, Treasurer and Sue Bedard as Secretary. Congratulations and thanks to all of them.

Carol Harley

1st VP-President Elect